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HARVEY E. OYER, III
PARTNER 
Shutts & Bowen LLP 
1100 CityPlace Tower 
525 Okeechobee Boulevard 
West Palm Beach, Florida  33401 
DIRECT  (561) 650-8517 
FAX       (561) 822-5522 
EMAIL    hoyer@shutts.com 

July 1, 2024 

VIA E-MAIL  

Town of Palm Beach 
360 South County Road 
Palm Beach, FL 33480 
Attn:  Kirk Blouin, Town Manager  

Re: GMP for Phipps Ocean Park Improvements 

Dear Kirk: 

Thank you for your support of the meeting that took place last Tuesday.  As stated in the 
Preservation Foundation’s letter dated May 28, 2024, a copy of which is attached hereto, the 
Preservation Foundation rejected the Burkhardt Construction GMP proposal for the reasons stated 
therein.  Because the Preservation Foundation’s approval of the GMP was a condition precedent 
to the Town’s approval of the GMP, the GMP was never approved.   

In our continuing efforts to achieve the mutually desired improvements to Phipps Ocean 
Park, at our meeting on Tuesday the Preservation Foundation representatives, Burkhardt 
Construction, and the Town jointly agreed to extend Burkhardt’s preconstruction services in order 
to develop a new GMP.  Through this extended preconstruction period, we have agreed that 
Burkhardt will collaborate with Zubatkin Owner Representation, the Preservation Foundation’s 
Owner’s Representative, to develop new bid packages utilizing the updated construction 
documents and re-bid the project.  Furthermore, we mutually agreed that we will jointly develop a 
procurement strategy to receive more bids, and more precise bids with full backup. We all agree 
that re-bidding the GMP benefits all parties.  

As such, we ask that the Town proceed with directing its selected CMAR, Burkhardt 
Construction, to commence this additional preconstruction phase utilizing the most updated and 
detailed construction drawings available.  The Preservation Foundation and its owner’s 
representative, Zubatkin, will work directly with Burkhardt Construction to ensure that the bidding 
process meets the standards expected by the donors to the project. 

Thank you to you and your colleagues for your continued efforts to make this a successful 
project for the Town, its residents, and the donors. 



 

 

July 1, 2024 

Page 2 

WPBDOCS 21061809 2  

 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 
 

HEO/ias 

 

cc: Bobbie Lindsay, Town Council President 

 Dean Mealy, Chief Procurement Officer 






